
 
                                                                                                             June, 2019
 Dear Special Friends,
     Good evening, on Tuesday, June 11, 2019, while I’m here in the U.S. to minister for a few 
weeks. I’ve already been here for a short time, ministering in different places, and will go back to 
Africa in the first part of July, to Nigeria, where I live.
     Thanks so very much for praying for me, and giving offerings to the ministry, as both are 
needed! I appreciate every person who sows a seed in the ministry, at any time, in any place, in 
any country, as it helps me to keep going!
     Our big annual International Service took place last week, on June 7, 2019, always the first 
Friday in June for many years now. It’s at my home church, Faith Assembly of God, 3940 Vista 
Road, in Pasadena, Texas. We had great food and fellowship, with some even driving five hours 
to get there.
     People came from many places, and some from different countries, with many amazing 
testimonies. One Nigerian lady told of being married for five years, without a child, and God 
gave them triplets!
     I  hope  you’ll  call  me  (281-471-4109),  send  an  E-mail,  or  a  note  on  Whatsapp 
(+233244151345), while I’m here, as I’d be very happy to hear from you.
     There’s a big testimony from my very dear friends in Abuja, the capital of Nigeria. They are 
faithful  assistant  pastors  of  a  church where I  always minister  every year  in September.  I’ve 
prayed for them to have a child for many years now, and God has answered!
     In the first week of May, she gave birth to a little miracle daughter, after they waited on God 
for eighteen and a half long years. They chose a good name for her, “Delight.” They’re so very, 
very happy!  
     A few days ago, I was praying for people at the end of the service, as I always do when I 
minister, and as I prayed for one lady, without knowing her need, I asked the Lord to touch the 
person she was praying for.
     When I saw her a few days later, she was so happy! She was praying for her mother, who 
wasn’t well, and needed a miracle. When she called her mother, the day after I had prayed for her 
in the church, she was feeling so good, and full of energy! It was a miracle, as Jesus had touched 
her body.
     Please help me pray for my very faithful driver in Ghana, who always helps drive my vehicle 
in Ghana, as we go all over the country twice each year. He is such a blessing, for the six or 
seven weeks that I’m there every year, in January and again in July-August.
     He was driving for another missionary a few days ago, when a big truck skidded on a slick 
road, came across into his lane, and crashed into the side of the vehicle. Thank God for the seat 
belts that probably saved his life, and also the missionary man with him! 
     His worst injury was a bad fracture in his upper leg and knee, causing him to have very 
serious surgery, with bone grafts from his hip, into the cracked bone in his leg. He’s now out of 
the hospital, and needs a big miracle of quick, total healing, in Jesus’ name. Be praying for him, 
Bro. J.K. Mohammed.
     The work is going on right now, on the roofs on the two latest churches we’re helping build, 
at Yipala, in Overseas No. 1, and at Naiyoko, near Walewale, the first place we lived in Ghana, 
so many years ago.
     The four churches we’re finishing up, and they’re preparing for big dedication services, are at 
Tinga,  near  Bole,  on  July  27;  at  Gorogo,  to  be  dedicated  on  August  3;  at  Liberty  A/G in 
Kakpakyili in Tamale, on August 10, and at Bisaldo, near Saboba, on August 13.



     There are several other churches needing help as soon as possible, in villages and towns. They 
have the walls up, and need help to put the roof on, and finish the buildings. Will you have a part, 
please?
     This  month  of  June  begins  with  a  “J,”  but  the  word  “JOY,”  and  also  the  word 
“JUBILATION”  also  begin  with  the  letter  “J.”  Trust  God  for  your  own  JOY  and 
JUBILATION to come in this month of June!
Love, Doris Hokett.  
     


